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Division of Vocational Rehabilitation
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Phone:  808-586-5283
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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Saturday, April 21, 2018
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room

1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. ​Sub-Committee: Joel Cho, Don Patterson, Kyle Aihara, and Myles Tamashiro
2. Members:  Dane Alani, Dyllon Asami, David Cameron, Ron Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Gerry Lonergan, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Evelyn Ah San, Gail Sakamoto, Virgil Stinnett, and Stan Young
3. Ho'opono:  VRA Maureen Bates, SBA Lea Dias, Business Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, and VFS Bruce Chin
4. Guest:  DAG Lori Wada
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Don called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Kona and Maui Airport Facility: Kat reported that Clyde is requesting his cash rack be replaced.

(Note: Discussion on this item continued again after discussion of KB legal fees under Line Item 8.)

DAG Lori reported she received the signed MOA from DOT. Kat will contact DOT and ask them to start the project.
2.
VF #7 Request $15,000 for Tables, Chairs, Gondola: Kat reported items are still being priced out.

3.
VF #62 Request $20,000 to Replace Fryer: Kat reported they are still pricing out item.

4.
VF #55 Request for New Fixtures, Displays, Refinish Walls and Floors: Kat reported these items are still being worked on.

5.
VF #51 Request for New Fixtures, Displays, Refinish Walls and Floors: Kat reported still being worked on.

6.
Task Force for Security Systems: Following discussion, it was the consensus of the committee to defer this item to Training Sub-Committee.
7.
RSRA SFY 2017 Income and Expense Report: Kat will resend report to sub-committee members.

8.
VF #63 Marine Corps Base Kaneohe Legal Expenses: DAG Lori reported that we filed for a temporary restraining order because the contract ends May 15, 2018, the preliminary injunction date is June 12, and we want to avoid Stan getting kicked out. The hearing date for the TRO is May 9.
Because the TRO is similar to a preliminary injunction, one of the things we have to prove is the likelihood of success on the arbitration so Joe Blackstone of BCI and Attorney Dan Edwards of Cleveland need to be flown in for the testimony. It will cost approximately $2,000 for Joe Blackstone and approximately $4,000 for Dan Edwards. Both parties have agreed to front all expenses provided they will be reimbursed.
She reported that SBA Lea attempted to request VR to cover the expenses, however, VRA Maureen Bates that there are no 110 funds available.

If we go forward and we win the TRO, the chances are very high that we will win the preliminary injunction.
Myles moved to approve this expenditure.

Following discussion, Myles withdrew his original motion.
Kyle moved to recommend that the committee approve the expenditure of $30 thousand for legal fees for Kaneohe Marine Corp Base. Myles seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

RECESS AND RECONVENE:

Joel recessed the meeting at 10:50 a.m. and reconvened at 11:04 a.m.

9.
Budget Reporting System Review: Kat reported that DVR implemented a new system in October 2017 which changed the format of our reports.
10.
Budget for Next Fiscal Year: Kat to resend report to committee members. Joel asked the committee to review the report before the statewide meeting in June. Kat noted that this budget will include the retirement benefits at $5 thousand and the medical at $7 thousand.
11.
Standard Equipment List: Joel asked Kat to distribute the list to the members.
12.
Unassigned Vending Machine Income: Kat will follow-up with account clerk.
13.
Procurement Process: Deferred.
14.
Setting Purchasing Guidelines: Joel asked what the process is when a vendor calls in and needs something. Kat responded that if it’s a replacement item on the standard equipment list, we’ll do it. If it’s an unusual item or cost is above threshold of $2500, we go to committee.
15.
Out-of-State Travel: Following discussion, Kyle moved to continue current practice to send two blind vendors to Sagebrush and BLAST. Myles seconded and the motion passed unanimously. They also agreed that it would be good to have a report or highlight of event.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
RSRA Balance: Kat reported that the RSRA balance as of April 18, 2018 was $1,683,549.19.

2.
RSA Oversight on Purchases over $5,000: Kat reported that a new guidance issued requires prior RSA approval to specified activities and expenditures regardless whether they are federal VR funds, non-federal VR funds for match purposes, program income earned under the VR program, or any combination of these three sources of funds. She doesn’t interpret the RSRA is subject to the oversight by RSA. Joel asked that the circular be attached as part of the minutes.
3.
VF $65 Pacific Warfighting Center: Kat reported there were no applicants for this facility and will be converting it to vending machines in the interim, but will be available for the next training class.
4.
VF #H-16 West Hawaii Civic Center: Kat reported there were no applicant for this facility. Joel was interested as a satellite, but decided to allow a visually-impaired individual in Kona to operate facility for 6 months.
5.
Budget for Annual Training on June 16, 2018: Deferred to Training. 
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Kyle moved to adjourn the meeting.  Don seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 11:21 a.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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